TEACHER EDUCATION COMMITTEE

Annual Report to the Faculty Senate 

April 4, 2008

Committee Members: Debra Anderson-Conliffe, Charlotte Finney, Jack Magan, Patty Shaffer, Scott Woodard, Sandra Orr, committee chairperson. 

The Teacher Education Committee met electronically in May and December 2007 to formally approve 60 teacher candidates into the teacher education program. 

The Teacher Education Committee will meet again on May 12, 2008 to approve 31 applications for teacher education at the provisional or full status levels.

Prior to being recommended to the Teacher Education Committee, teacher candidates go through a personal interview with the Education Department Chair at both the provisional and the full admissions level. For full admissions teacher candidates also prepare a portfolio and participate in a Senior Capstone Panel Interview with an education professor and another WVSU professor from the candidate’s content specialization. Candidates must meet all the admissions requirements contained in the University Catalog and the WVSU Teacher Education Handbook. 

During this year, the Teacher Education Unit received Continuing Accreditation from the National Council for the Accreditation of Teacher Education (NCATE) in October 2007. All state supported institutions must have their teacher education units approved by NCATE. The next accreditation visit will be in Spring Semester 2014. The Teacher Education Committee wishes to thank everyone in the University who contributed to this accomplishment.

The Teacher Education Committee would like to recognize the Health Education PreK-Adult Program for achieving national recognition through the Specialized Professional Association (SPA) approval process. WVSU was the only institution nationally reviewed last year to have their Health Education Program receive Full Accreditation. The Education Committee wishes to thank Prof. Debra Anderson-Conliffe, Dr. Aaron Settle, and Dr. Scott Snyder for their work on this document. 

In addition, the Committee wishes to recognize the following programs and their document authors who achieved state recognition through the Curriculum Analysis Report (CAR) approval process: Art PreK-Adult-Dr. Reidun Ovrebo; Business- Profs. Patty Shaffer and John Byrd; Journalism 5-Adult-Dr. Robert L. Harrison, Jr.; Music-Dr. Truman Dalton; Reading K-6 or 5-Adult-Dr. Robert L. Harrison, Jr.; and Theater PreK-Adult- Prof. Susan Marrash-Minnerly.

Revised SPA Reports are being submitted April 15, 2008 for Early Education, Elementary Education, English, Mathematics, Modern Foreign Languages, Physical Education, Science, Social Studies and Special Education.   

